
IVCMAC – Minutes of the AGM held 7th December 2022 
 

The meeting was held by Zoom and the purpose was to approve the annual report that had 
been sent to all members on 26th November, and then to discuss any other business that 

members wanted to raise. 
 
Chairmans remarks 

 
Chairman John Wynn remarked that it had been a good year for the club and full advantage 

was taken of the ending of Covid restrictions.  A full programme of events took place as 
described in the report.  Thanks must go to all members of the club who contribute to the 
various events and activities. 

 
John also highlighted the point that the new Saturday indoor flying sessions are an attempt to 

get the best flying options for members, but after they have been tried for a while, the 
committee will be very open to suggestions for further improvements. 
 

Annual report 
 

This was approved by a vote at the AGM proposed by Stuart Marsden and seconded by 
George Adam.  In addition 8 members voted in favour by e-mail. 

 
The report was amended to include the items raised as AOB below and published on the 
website. 

 
Any other business 

 
The following items were raised as AOB and then included in the final version of the annual 
report as items 3 onwards (items 1 and 2 having been raised and answered prior to the 

AGM). 
 

AOB item 3 – Paul Hoey asked that the assistance to the club provided by the BMFA East 
Anglia area be noted.  The club are very grateful for this assistance which included very nice 
prizes for the first public open day in April, a donation of £200 to purchase BMFA freebies for 

the Cubs visit in July and setting up the marvellous Duxford flying day in October – hopefully 
to be repeated in 2023. 

 
AOB item 4 – John Wynn asked that Michael Marshalls work in organising the Sculthorpe 
free flight gala over many years be recognised.  This is a great event and much looked 

forward to and the committee thank Michael for his hard work. 
 

AOB item 5 – Stuart raised the issue of flight safety.  George Adam also commented that we 
must all be aware of the risks whether indoors or outdoors and not be afraid to step in and 
advise if any unsafe conditions develop.  This applies not only to club members, but also to 

the general public who may appear on site.  The guidelines for Friday evening flying on the 
field have been amended to say there is to be no RC or CL flying till any footballers have been 

asked to move to the far end of the field and out of harms way. 
 
AOB item 6 – John Clarke said that he would implement Gordon Hannahs proposal for a 

members contact list in February once the membership renewals were completed.  We would 
attempt to list members interests as well. 

 
AOB item 7 – The committee voted to give their thanks to Ann for her work as treasurer 
over many years and to make her an honorary member of the club. 

 
Alan Paul 

Club Sec 
8th December 2022  


